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Hello and Merry Christmas! 
A year ago, I retired.  I have had lots to do and been kept busy.  I was tutoring a 6-year-old in reading 
and sorting and tossing lots of things in my house. 

In June I had carpal tunnel surgery on both wrists 

In July I had total knee replacement (left).  My sister Caroline came for 5 weeks to care for me. 

In August my ladies Bible study group gave me a birthday party. 

It has taken a long time to recover and the knee is still healing internally. 

In October my landlord asked me to check in on his 86-year-old mother which I did for several weeks.  
She then became disoriented and confused and other arrangements were made. 

My niece Schelli and her husband Dennis came to 
visit in August.  This picture is me sitting on my 
walker with Caroline, Schelli, and Dennis. 

 

 

This is my niece Candace with her son Ethan at Patrick’s 

Point State Park.  They live in Washington State. She was 
taking him to Humbolt State University in September. 

Be committed to Christ, 
not convenience.



My niece Cynthia who lives in Nevada. 

I have lots of nieces and nephews and even great nieces and nephews.  
Pictured in this letter are just a few of them. 

My greatest prayer for family and 
friends is that they read the Bible 
daily and that they read it all they 
way through.  We have no right to 
any opinions until we have been 
saturated in God’s Word.  It will 
change our humanist opinions into 
conformance with God’s.

I never married or had children, but the 
Cornerstone students have always seemed 
like my kids.  This picture taken in October is 
the group who came to my house for a 
popcorn party. 

Merry Christmas from a gray-haired Ruth! (smile) 
It is short because of my surgery. 
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